
Celebrating the Campus School at Western, 1899-1967 

The Campus 
Schooler Issue 9Issue 9Issue 9Issue 9    

2007200720072007    

 www.thecampusschool.com 

 

 
The Campus School Memories The Campus School Memories The Campus School Memories The Campus School Memories 
Project wishes all Campus Project wishes all Campus Project wishes all Campus Project wishes all Campus 

Schoolers and all friends of the Schoolers and all friends of the Schoolers and all friends of the Schoolers and all friends of the 
Campus School the happiest of Campus School the happiest of Campus School the happiest of Campus School the happiest of 
holidays and the very best of holidays and the very best of holidays and the very best of holidays and the very best of 

New Years. New Years. New Years. New Years.     
    

What a year 2007 has been! The What a year 2007 has been! The What a year 2007 has been! The What a year 2007 has been! The 
exhibit, the reunion, the exhibit, the reunion, the exhibit, the reunion, the exhibit, the reunion, the 

scholarship and memorabilia scholarship and memorabilia scholarship and memorabilia scholarship and memorabilia 
preservation funds, the preservation funds, the preservation funds, the preservation funds, the 

video...wow!. Thank you from the video...wow!. Thank you from the video...wow!. Thank you from the video...wow!. Thank you from the 
bottom of our hearts for your bottom of our hearts for your bottom of our hearts for your bottom of our hearts for your 
commitment, generosity, and, commitment, generosity, and, commitment, generosity, and, commitment, generosity, and, 

most of all, most of all, most of all, most of all,     
your friendshipyour friendshipyour friendshipyour friendship. 

The Campus School in Winter, 1950 

FIRST CAMPUS SCHOOL LEGACY  
SCHOLARSHIP WINNER NAMED 

Fulfilling a Childhood Dream 

Marina Iyerusalimets of Everett 
has been selected as the first  
recipient of the Campus School 
Legacy Scholarship for student 
teachers.  
   Enrolled in the Everett program 
of Woodring College of Education, 
Marina was born in 1984 in the 
part of the former USSR now 
known as Ukraine. In 1994, she 
moved with her family to Everett. 
After graduating from Cascade 
High School in 2003, she earned an AA degree at Edmonds Commu-
nity College and in September 2005, began working toward her 
Bachelor’s degree in Education.  
   “Becoming an elementary teacher has been my childhood dream,” 
Marina writes, “and in less than a year, with the help from my family, 
friends, and teachers, this dream will be turned into a reality.” She 
actually started out “hating school,” she recalls, after her first 
teacher in the USSR failed her in first grade. The turnaround came 
after she entered second grade in Everett. There, a “warm and kind 
teacher,” Mrs. Lindseth, welcomed her with a smile at a time when 
she spoke no English at all. “I just knew that everything would be dif-
ferent at this school,” Marina remembers. Over time, this experience 
led to a growing appreciation of the power teachers have to positively 
influence their students.  
   Today, Marina is back in Mrs. Lindseth’s classroom, this time as an 
intern, and, come spring quarter 2008, as a student teacher. She 
considers herself “ truly blessed to be in my life where I am today.” 
   The Schooler joins all Campus School alumni, friends and Campus 
School Legacy Scholarship supporters in congratulating Marina and 
wishing her every happiness and success in her teaching career. ■ 
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Campus Schoolers who were un-
able to attend the August reunion 
may still obtain a copy of the  
Campus School history written by 
Marian Alexander, Head of WWU 
Libraries Special Collections. 
   Published as a special edition 
of the Journal of the Whatcom 
County Historical Society, 
Marian’s history is the first  
detailed account of the school 
from its beginnings in 1899 to its 
closure in 1967. Professionally 
printed and richly illustrated, the 
history includes a complete list of 
the school’s directors and  
teachers. To request a free copy, 
contact:  
Carole Morris 
Woodring College of Education 
MS-9088 
Western Washington University, 
Bellingham, WA 98225. 
Phone: 360-650-4419 
Email: Carole.Morris@wwu.edu 

 

 

Major Sculptural Work by CS Alumnus 
David Ireland Installed at Western 
“Bigger Big Chair,” a sculptural work of painted steel plate by David 
Ireland (6th grade, 1942)—shown here being lowered into place by 
crane— has been installed on West-
ern’s south campus. Acquired by 
the University in partnership with 
the Art in Public Places Program of 
the Washington State Arts Commis-
sion, the work is based on Ireland’s 
“Big Reading Chair.” Made of dry-
wall, that work was created by the 
artist for a major retrospective of 
his work exhibited from November 
2003 through March 2004 at the 
Oakland Museum of California.  
   Sarah Clark-Langager, Director of 
the Western Gallery, describes Ire-
land as one of the most influential San Francisco Bay Area artists 
working in the genres of conceptual and environmental art. With de-
grees from California College of the Arts and the San Francisco Art 
Institute, Ireland has had many solo exhibitions over the years and 
participated in numerous group exhibitions. His work is included in 
the collections of the Museum of Modern Art, New York, the San 
Francisco Museum of Modern Art, the Los Angeles Museum of Con-
temporary Art, and now, the Western Gallery’s Outdoor Sculpture Col-
lection. Welcome home, David!  
   “Bigger Big Chair” may be found south of Fairhaven College, near 
the Buchanan Towers residence hall. For more information, and to 
take on online tour of the entire Outdoor Sculpture Collection, visit 
the Western Gallery’s website at http://westerngallery.wwu.edu/
sculpture.shtml ■ 

CS History Special CS History Special CS History Special CS History Special     
Edition Still AvailableEdition Still AvailableEdition Still AvailableEdition Still Available    

Cheery Seasonal Scene Created by Sue (Farnham) Miller (K-5, 1961-66) 

Treat Yourself—or a Friend! 

Photo by Tamara Belts 

Cleaning Up, Sizing Down in the Cleaning Up, Sizing Down in the Cleaning Up, Sizing Down in the Cleaning Up, Sizing Down in the 
New Year? New Year? New Year? New Year? ———— We can help!  We can help!  We can help!  We can help! 
We’re still on the hunt for We’re still on the hunt for We’re still on the hunt for We’re still on the hunt for     

Campus School memorabilia. Campus School memorabilia. Campus School memorabilia. Campus School memorabilia.     
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Campus School Memorabilia Preservation Fund 

1 Anonymous Supporter 
Susan Jones Abbott 
Terry G. Allan 
B. Elaine Bailey 
Mary Main Barger 
Tamara Belts 
Cheryl Bickford 
Bruce and Rita Blood 
Adell Ross Bloom 
William and Mary Boulton 
Gloria Bourm 
Stefani Bozorth 
Jane and William Bremner 
Jean Burnet 
Corinne Campbell 
Stewart Dillabough Carr 
William E. Carrick 
Patty and Eugene Carver 
Earl Cilley 
Barbara Barker Congdon 
Joel Connelly 
Corinne Cruver 
E. Barbara Cunningham 
Marion Darragh 
William Davis 
Bernita Nelson Dearborn 
Toby Dittrich 
Gwinn and Joyce Dunham 
Patricia Etem 
Lynda Weber Ferry 
Harold and Joanne Fisher 
Mary Ann Fisher and Keith 
    McLeod 
Nancy and John Fite 
DeForrest and Gwenyth 
   Fletcher 
Helen and William Follis 
Kelly and Christopher Follis 
Clara Fraser 
Carol Garguile 
John Green 
Patricia Lant Grenfell 
Richard and Sylvia Haggen 
Robert A. Hansen 
Chris Harwood 

Irving and Joan Hawley 
Bryan Hearsey 
Henry and Florence Helliesen 
Lenore Herguth 
Anne M. Hildebrand 
Marion and Robert Huggins 
William Hussey 
Virginia Isenhour 
Harlan and Linda Jackson 
Roberta Jaffe-Nash 
The James and Sally  
   Zukerkorn Foundation 
Lynne Jangard 
Larry Johnson 
Joanne Fisher Jones 
Virginia Dorsey Jorissen 
Bill Jury 
John R. Kienast, Jr. 
Andrine Knapp 
Danny Lantz and Elizabeth 
   Neuzil 
Gerald Larson 
Linda K. Lawson 
Margie Lee 
Dennis and Judith Lewis 
Margaret Haveman Lind 
Joan Longstreth 
Gerald and Marian Main 
Mandy Main and Tom 
   Minderhout 
Sarah Malby 
David and Kathy Maness 
Linnea and Allen Mattson 
Glenda McLachlan 
John Michel 
Robert and Marilyn Monahan 
Theodore Mork 
Carole Teshima Morris 
Catherine Morse 
David and Jan Morse 
Robert and Jeanette Morse 
Betty Newell 
Susan Norland 
James and Patricia O'Brien 
Bill and Kaye Palmer 

Andra Lee Brand Phibbs 
Nan Piovesan 
Gerald and Helen Punches 
William and Mary Ann  
   Radcliffe Jr. 
Dean and Loretta Ramsey 
Loren and Ruth Rankin 
Dan and Wendy Reeder 
David and Marnie Rhea 
Skye Richendrfer 
Albert Riggs 
Lawrence Roe 
Leslie and Kenneth Schafer 
Maryam and Luther Schutz 
Roger and Linda Schwalm 
Erik Senuty 
Lynn M. (Peggy) Shull 
Beth Wolken Sizer 
G. Winton Smith 
Thaddeus and Lois Price 
   Spratlen 
Edward Stimpson 
Margaret and Daniel Stuart 
Heidi and Peter Suni 
Danne' McLeod 
Anne Taggart 
Cecil and June Thomas 
Susan Trimingham 
Eva Ulshoeffer 
Robert Walker 
Don Wallace 
Katharine Weber 
Winifred Breakey White 
Christa and John Williams 
J. Scott Williams 
Ruth Wolfe 

 

As of October 31, 2007, Western Washington University had received more than $9,500 in support 
of the Campus School Memorabilia Preservation Fund. We are sincerely grateful to the many  
Campus School alumni, parents, faculty, staff, and friends who generously supported this fund.  

“You’ve made me very happy.” 

The CS Bulldog sez: 

Information provided by the Western Washington University Foundation, 360-650-3027 



Campus School Legacy Scholarship 

John Abrams, Jr. 
Leib and Peggy Alexander 
B. Elaine Bailey 
Mary Main Barger 
Tamara Belts 
Bruce and Rita Blood 
The Boeing Company 
Patricia Moore Boppel 
John and Barbara Bossé 
William and Mary Boulton 
Gloria Bourm 
Jane and William Bremner 
Hartwell and Janis Bressler 
Patricia Bricker 
Karen Sahlin Buchan 
Jean Burnet 
Kay and John Calhoun 
Corinne Campbell 
Philip and Joan Campbell 
Hugh and Ann Carr 
Stewart Dillabough Carr 
William E. Carrick 
Jack Carver 
Patty and Eugene Carver 
Kimberly Caulfield 
Ducie Christopher Chads 
Robert and Erin Christie 
Earl Cilley  
E. Barbara Cunningham 
Marilyn Cunningham 
Dain Rauscher Gift Match Program 
Marion Darragh 
Ardis Ivarson Dumett 
A. Herbert and Billee Ershig  
Patricia Etem 
Jana and Daniel Evans 
Norma Ferris 
Lynda Weber Ferry 
Harold and Joanne Fisher 
Mary Ann Fisher and Keith McLeod 
Nancy and John Fite 
DeForrest and Gwenyth Fletcher 
Jerry and Rosemary Flora 
Christopher Follis  
Helen and William Follis 
Kelly Knight Follis  
Pete and Susan Gaasland 
Patricia Gaillard 
George and Maryan Gleason 
Ernest and Julia Graham 
John Green 
Patricia Lant Grenfell  
Brian and Marya Griffin  
John and Donel Griggs 
Brian and Janice Grimes  
Richard and Sylvia Haggen 
Michael James Hall 
Harold and Sally Hansberry 

Robert A. Hansen 
Paul and Ann Hanson  
Robert and Janet Harris 
Geraldine Olsen Harrison 
Chris Harwood 
Irving and Joan Hawley 
Arthur and Georgia Heald 
Henry and Florence Helliesen 
Anne M. Hildebrand 
Celia Onkels Hogan 
Barbara Holmes 
C. Richard Hughes 
William Hussey 
Harlan and Linda Jackson 
James and Sally Zukerkorn Foundation 
Beverly and Larry Johanson 
Eden and Allan Johnson 
Edward and Margrete Johnson  
Larry Johnson 
Joanne Fisher Jones 
Ann Jones-Richardson 
Bill Jury 
Jane Kelly 
John R. Kienast, Jr. 
Frank and Mary King  
Joan and Harold King 
Andrine Knapp 
Phyllis Knick 
James Kuder 
George and Carol Lamb 
Charles and Margaret Larrabee 
Gerald Larson 
Pennie Newton Lee 
Hal A. Lewis 
Margaret Haveman Lind 
Bet and Sally Lindman 
Kaki Linke-Brow 
Gerald and Marian Main 
Mandy Main and Tom Minderhout 
Sarah Malby 
David and Kathy Maness 
Betty and Eugene Maxim 
Richard and Barbara McCollum 
Glenda McLachlan 
Bruce and Jean McLeod 
John Michel 
Norma Miller and Erik Christianson 
Robert and Marilyn Monahan 
George and Ruth Monson 
Theodore Mork 
Edward and Elizabeth Morrow 
Catherine Morse 
David and Jan Morse 
E. Joyce Morse 
Robert and Jeanette Morse 
Henrietta Jane Moseley 
Robert and Arlene Niegemann 
Susan Norland 

Frank and Ann Nugent 
Michael Nugent 
Pat O'Brien 
Larry and Luella Olsen 
Dan and Bunny Olson 
Jon Orloff 
Bill and Kaye Palmer 
Marie and C.R. Peters 
Andra Lee Brand Phibbs 
Loren and Ruth Rankin  
Charles and Judith Ratte 
Dan and Wendy Reeder 
Mary Rivkin 
Vicki Robinson 
Roger and Gerryanne Sahlin 
Robert and Carolyn Scheldrup 
Beckie Scribner 
Mary Jane Sefrit 
Erik Senuty  
George and Janet Sharninghouse 
Nancy Sheldrup and Frank Allen 
Shell Oil Co Inc 
Barbara Albers Shorett 
Lynn M. (Peggy) Shull 
Daryl and Lori Smiley 
Curtis and Ruby Smith  
G. Winton Smith 
Thaddeus and Lois Price Spratlen 
Catharine R. Stimpson 
Edward Stimpson 
Mr. John K. Stimpson 
Cynthia Stragier 
Margaret and Daniel Stuart  
Frances Winslow Sudduth 
Anne Taggart 
Ralph Taylor 
Charles Teel 
Lennard Thal 
Cecil and June Thomas  
Loch and Susan Trimingham 
Donald Turcotte  
Christine and Neil Valentine 
Russell and Penny Van Buren 
Washington Dental Service 
Katharine Weber 
Ken and Janice Wherry 
Winifred Breakey White 
Christa and John Williams 
Patrick and Judy Winsor 
 

As of October 31, 2007, Western Washington University had received more than $36,000 in support of the 
Campus School Legacy Scholarship. We thank the many Campus School alumni, parents, faculty, staff, and 
friends who generously supported this fund.  

Information provided by the Western Washington University Foundation, 360-650-3027 


